LOS MEDANOS COLLEGE

Minutes
Purpose:    Distance Education Committee Meeting

              
 

Location:  Office of Instruction Conference Room 420                  Date/Time:  October 7, 2013 1:30 – 3:00 PM
Present: Clayton Smith (Co-Chair), Kim Wentworth (Co-Chair), Mike Becker, Debbie Wilson, Kirsten Martin, Rikki Hall, Eloine Chapman, Christine Park, Laurie Huffman





 
	Agenda Topic                              
	Outcome

	1. Announcements
	No announcements.

	2. Approval of agenda and minutes
	The agenda was approved with the modification that item 6a would become item 3. The minutes were approved.

	3. Status of Music 10 and Chdev 10
	Laurie reported to the committee that both of these online supplements were not approved by the Curriculum Committee. Chdev 10 primarily because the form came the day of the meeting to the Curriculum Committee…making this largely a process question…once an online supplement has been reviewed by Distance Education what are the next steps?  For Music 10 there were questions about aligning the CSLOs with the online delivery.  Laurie’s recommendation was that Distance Education Committee representative to the Curriculum Committee needs to be in place in order to answer these questions and that the author of online supplement should be present as well.

	3. Curriculum Committee representation
	The committee nominated Kim Wentworth as the representative from the Distance Education Committee to the Curriculum Committee and Christine Park as the alternate. Clayton will transmit the committee’s nominations to the Academic Senate for their confirmation/approval.

	4. District LMS Task Force report
	The D2L account manager for CCCCD has offered to make a D2L presentation at two locations in the District.  Kim will work with D2L for a presentation at LMC that would highlight the features and benefits of D2L and encompass a wide audience.

	 5. D2L Training/Support
	Kim gave an update on contacting and determining the training needs for faculty teaching completely or partially online in the Spring semester.  Based on these results she and Clayton will present a proposal for January Flex at the next meeting. 

	 6. Distance Education Committee position paper
	The consensus was that the committee as a whole would continue to develop the outline, but that Kim and Clayton would then draft the language for each part of the outline, bringing it back to the committee for discussion and revision and ultimately for adoption. This work would be done section by section.

	 7. Online Supplements
	The Travel 72 online supplement was recommended to the Curriculum Committee without changes.


 Next Meeting Monday, October 21, 1:30 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Room CO-420
